## STATE OF ALASKA

## DEPT. OF ENVIRONMENTAL CONSERVATION

DIVISION OF SPILL PREVENTION AND RESPONSE CONTAMINATED SITES PROGRAM

## SEAN PARNELL, GOVERNOR

410 Willoughby Avenue, Suite 303 Post Office Box 111800 Juneau, Alaska 99811-1800 Phone: 907-465-5250 Fax: 907-465-5262

File: 100.38.190

www.dec.state.ak.us

October 13, 2011

Michael Edmunds 814 Gold Mine Trail Fairbanks, Alaska 99712

Re: Drinking water sampling and water treatment system

Dear Mr. Edmunds:

I made telephone contact with you recently regarding the drinking water sampling requirements that were on your property. These requirements were placed as a form of protection when it was thought that you would be using a drinking water treatment system to filter out the contaminants in the water.

After speaking with you regarding your current drinking water source there at your properly, we have determined that the drinking water monitoring requirement is not necessary at this time since you are currently using an offsite drinking water source and have a water tank inside your house which you consider a permanent fixture.

As noted on the DEC Contaminated Sites Database, available at <a href="http://www.dec.state.ak.us/spar/csp/db\_search.htm">http://www.dec.state.ak.us/spar/csp/db\_search.htm</a>, the following institutional controls are still part of the record:

- No off-site transport of soil or groundwater from this site without prior authorization of DEC.
- Periodic review DEC will contact you every three years to verify that you continue to use an off-site drinking water source.
- DEC must be notified in advance if the on-site drinking water well is to be used once again as a home water source.

If you decide to remove the groundwater well from your property, it should be properly decommissioned. Information about this process can be found on our website in the Monitoring Well Guidance document at <a href="http://www.dec.state.ak.us/spar/csp/guidance/mw">http://www.dec.state.ak.us/spar/csp/guidance/mw</a> guidance.pdf

If you have any questions or concerns regarding this letter, please contact me at (907) 465-5229 or at <a href="mailto:Evonne.Reese@alaska.gov">Evonne.Reese@alaska.gov</a>.

Sincerely,

**Evonne Reese** 

**Environmental Program Specialist**